TOWN of SABATTUS

190 Middle Road ¢ Sabattus, Maine 04280 ¢ Phone: (207) 375-4331 ¢ Fax: (207) 375-4104

March 17, 2020

To the Residents of Sabattus,

Effective Tuesday March 17th, we are closing our lobby until further notice. Our goal is to prevent the spread
of Coronavirus (COVID-19) by reducing as many points of contact as possible while still providing you with
the services you need to manage your transactions thru phone/email and online transactions.

The Following Measures will be implemented effective Tuesday March 17, 2020 at 12pm.

Public Safety- Access to the Police and Fire Dept will be closed to all except emergency needs. If you have
a non-emergency request, please call 375-6952 for the Police and 375-4201 for Fire

Town Office-Closed to the Public, the Staff will be working, responding to calls and emails during normal
business hours. The Town office can be reached at 375-4331/fax 375-4104

Code Enforcement- Those wishing to get any building permits or have questions regarding
building/plumbing, can reach Dennis Douglass our Codes officer at 751-6778

Public Works- Public Works employees will continue to work but will have no public assess to The Town
Garage-should you have any questions for them call 375-8702

General Assistance/Welfare- Persons seeking GA should call the Town office 375-4331 and an application
can be processed thru the mail or phone

Transfer Station- Will be closed on Wednesday the 18t, with more information to follow.

Also visit the City of Augusta website to stay up-to-date on the latest info by visiting www.augustamaine.gov
And Maine Centers for Disease control www.maine.gov/dhhs/mecdc

For more information to the Coronavirus (COVID-19) call 211 for more assistance visit www.211 .org

We appreciate your patience and understanding during this uncertain time. Remember, we're all in this
together.

Please keep checking our website www.sabattus.org and Facebook page for updates as this situation
evolves, and also for our online services.

Best Regards

Town of Sabattus



